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Recently, there have been several instances of 
children on golf carts, electric scooters and 
motorbikes pulling out in front of vehicles. While 
we don�t want to ruin anyone�s fun, we also 
do not want to see anyone injured, or worse. 
According to the Greenville County Sheriff’s 
department, all wheeled vehicles (including 
bicycles, scooters, motorbikes and golf carts) 
should follow the rules of the road. This means 
operating on the right side of the road, stopping 
at all stops signs, looking both ways before 
pulling out, and looking behind for traffic before 
making a u-turn in the road.  
 
Parents, please take the time to ride with, or 
otherwise supervise your children to make 
sure they understand these rules and can 
operate in a safe manner. Don’t let your child 
be the one who’s injured because having fun 
came before being safe.   
 
There have been a couple of instances where 
property damage has occurred when someone 
has lost control of their vehicle. Please be aware 
that liability is yours, regardless of whether your 
child is operating your vehicle, or another child 
is. If your vehicle isn’t covered, you can add a 
golf cart to your homeowners insurance for as 
little as $25/year.  
 
The following list of complaints has been made 
to the HOA committee:  
 

• vehicles being operated on private 
property (turning around in driveways) 

•  riding on the wrong side of the road, 
especially coming around corners 

• pulling out of roads and driveways 
directly into the path of oncoming 
vehicles 

• playing music loud enough to disturb 
people outside 

• not pulling over to give cars the right-of-
way 

• operating a vehicle after dark with no 
lights 

 
 
 
 
 

Part I, Item 8 of the HOA covenants states: 
 

8) There shall be no loud, riotous, or offensive 
activity or any activity which shall become a 
nuisance to the neighborhood allowed on 
any of the property which is subject to these 
covenants.  

 
If the behavior continues after this letter is 
received, complaints will then be issued directly 
to the homeowner in the form of a grievance 
letter. If the problem is still not addressed, it will 
be turned over to the Greenville County Sheriff’s 
office.  
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You may be wondering what’s going on at the 
front entrance. Bell South recently installed 
additional cables at the entrance. In the process, 
the sprinkler system was damaged and several 
perennial flowers were killed. The HOA 
committee has worked with them on repairing 
the sprinkler system, and as soon as the 
construction is finished, will replace the flowers. 
The exposed cable at the entrance will be buried 
when the weather allows.  
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Would you like to meet others, make a 
difference in your neighborhood, and participate 
in making Legacy Farm a great place to live? 
Join the HOA committee! Contact Tommy Moore 
at 862.6070 or Kim Whitmire at 409.0197. We’d 
especially like someone from Windrow Lane to 
join, as current members are all from Phase I 
and Phase II of the subdivision.  
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Please clean up any grass clippings that spray 
into the road when you cut grass this summer. 
By doing this, you’ll help keep the storm drains 
clear of debris, and prevent weeds and grass 
from growing between the curb and street.  
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The problem with mud Windrow Lane is being 
addressed with the builders involved, and should 
be resolved by the end of the week.  


